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Call To Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm on Thursday June 27, 2013 by Pat McEachron.   Select board members present, Pat McEachron, Rebecca Lenfestey, and Zachary Lunt. Administrative Assistant Rebecca Lenfestey present and Town Administrator Michael Colleran present via Skype. Two member(s) of the public were present.
I. MINUTES- 
The Minutes from June 13, 2013 were read.  Motion from ZL 1st, PM 2nd to approve as written.  
II. Old Business
Project Updates from last meeting:
1. Town Wharf Project- Project will be completed after Stanley Electric finishes the electrical set up at the town wharf.  There will be a couple of invoices left from this project that will carry over into the next fiscal year.  MC will work this out with Rachel to see if we will need to have a special town meeting to fund the remaining expenditures.
2. MDOT Ferry Pier Project- Public Hearing on the Ferry Pier Project was Thursday June 27, 2013 at 6pm just before the select board meeting.  Information was shared and the ideas proposed by the community and other organizations were received and will be adapted into the project for the most part.  Joel Kittredge will provide the board with a copy of the transcript from the hearing when available.  MC will need to resend the information to Joel regarding the abutting property owner before the start of this project.
3. Town Wharf Materials Bid Conclusion-  Nate Lunt won the bid on the town wharf material/debris.  The awarded material went for $502.00 to be used to decrease the amount to be raised in taxes in the upcoming year.  The deadline for the payment was June 27, 2013 which was met, and the material needed to be removed by Sunday June 30, 2013.
4. Town Revaluation- Parker Appraisal will be on island to start the project on July 17- July 19.  The town needs to make arrangements for housing.  Suggestion was for the teacher house to be used if the new teacher is not in during that time.  PM will work out those details.
 
1. Public Bathroom Bid Proposal:  There were concerns raised about the public bathrooms not being open and available for use.  PM suggests that the board offer the bathroom project to KLD where that company has done prior work for the town and they were willing to do the work.  MC advised the board that the project did not have to go out to bid and that the project could be awarded to KLD Construction.  KLD Construction had offered a bid ahead of schedule for the amount of $6,500.00.  RL points out that the town appropriations for that category will be cut very close if the town were to expend that much money for the public bathroom.  There has been some activity in the bathrooms and PM felt this work should be done as soon as possible.  ZL and PM agree to award the contract to KLD Construction and RL opposed.  Further discussion for a compromise was to have MC talk with KLD Construction to lower price if possible.  PM and ZL authorize the town bathrooms to be done if the cost could remain at $6,000.00, RL opposed the amount to be spent.  The board would also like to ask contributors to possibly help pay for the extensive repairs that need to be done.
1. Town Furnace-  The bids are due July 19, 2013 but no bids have come through as of yet.
1. Municipal Building Repairs-  RL was concerned with the bid amount of just under $21,000.00 for the work to improve storage and safety of the fire department and it’s equipment.  RL suggests that the Fire Department be given an opportunity to hold a meeting to further discuss.  PM feels that this will drag out the process and that the board should approve tonight and get the work started.  RL would rather give the opportunity to the Fire Department for input and where the project was already postponed from the spring that a few more weeks shouldn’t affect the schedule too much.  Approval to give the Fire Department a couple of weeks to hold a meeting to discuss.

III. New Business
1. Citizen Issue to be raised-  Zachary Lunt offered Monte Smart the opportunity to discuss an issue that he felt should be addressed by the board of selectmen.  At a prior meeting Monte submitted a letter requesting a copy of the building permit for the Desjardin workshop and there was not one found in the records.  Monte would like to know what the select board is going to do about a building structure that was built on the abutting land owner and wondered if there is something the board should do about the property lines and the building.  PM suggested he talk with John Lunt about the issue and to refer back to his attorney or survey company that worked on behalf of him during the purchase of the house.
2. Appointed Positions-  Each year after town meeting there are positions that get appointed by the Board of Select men.  Based on the returning interest of the people the positions were filled as: Treasurer, Rachel Bishop, Harbor Master, Jay Fiandeca, Emergency Management, Rebecca Lenfestey, Code Enforcement Officer, PM to talk with Carl Young, Local Plumbing Inspector, Carl Young, Health Officer, Chuck Amos, Road Commissioner, Select Board, Planning Board, no vacancies, Administrative Assistant, Rebecca Lenfestey, Solid Waste Coordinator, Ann Fernald & Rebecca Lenfestey, General Assistance Officer, Rebecca Lenfestey, Street Address Officer, Rebecca Lenfestey.  Positions to be posted to be filled, Animal Control Officer, Election Clerks, Fire Chief.  Rebecca Lenfestey will remain Fire Chief until the position can be filled.  The position of Town Administrator will need to be filled at the end of August.  MC will review the applications and provide the board with a few recommendations after the initial interviews.  MC will keep the board updated and help arrange an on island interview and training.
3. 2012 Commitment & Annual Town Meeting Minutes- Still working on this.  Hopefully an update at the next meeting.
4. Town & School Signatures- Each year as positions change there are recommendations made to authorize signatures for checks.  For the AOS 91 Mount Desert School Department there should be a signature from Howard Colter current Superintendent of Schools, and also the suggestion was made to add Nancy Thurlow as another signature.  For the Town of Frenchboro accounts Rachel Bishop, Pat McEachron, Zachary Lunt, and Rebecca Lenfestey should remain on the account.  To be removed from the account for the town will be David W. Lunt, and Robert Roxby.  To be removed from the school account is Joanne Harriman.
5. Audit Contract-  A copy of the audit contract which comes in yearly was submitted for review.  PM and ZL wanted more time to look it over and to get feedback from MC.  RL will scan and add it to the agenda for the next meeting.
6. Public Bathrooms-  Already discussed repairs with an opening date close to the end of July.  The position for the bathroom cleaning is open and available.  RL suggests that maybe someone would pick up the job as a volunteer basis where there is already so much money being put into the project.  The contract will be open for review at the next select board meeting.
7. Town Administrator Job-  The deadline for applications is June 28, 2013.  MC will review the candidates and have initial conversations with the applicants and provide the board with some feedback and a quick review of the candidates for another meeting.  MC is willing to stay on through August, but if a person is hired there may be double pay needing to happen during the training and transition.
8. Select Board Chair-  RL 1st, ZL 2nd to appoint Pat McEachron as board chair.
IV. ADMINISTRATIVE

1. Warrant-  Motion made by ZL 1st, PM 2nd to approve the warrant as written.  Approved.   
2. MAIL- None
V. Other Business-  
A. Post Office Staffing-  During the summer time and with Ann Fernald with a broken wrist there may need to be some additional support staff to help through the summer months.  RL has already been trained and can help as needed.  If anything more needs to happen the board will schedule a meeting to see what can happen to help support the post office.
B. Harbor Ordinance-  The board wanted to review the Harbor Ordinance this month.  MC will work with Jay Clement to schedule a meeting for him to come to the island for a community meeting to talk about the ordinance and what it would mean to be out of the federally dredged harbor zone.
VI.   Adjourned-  Motion to adjourn RL 1st, ZL  2nd, adjourned at 8:57 pm.   The Next meeting will be July 15 & July 29 2013 at 6pm at the town office.
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